
 Dates to Remember 
  

 Thursday 15th April Beach exploration morning 

Friday 16th April Last day of school before term break. 

Monday  3rd May Term 2 commences - first day back at school. 

Friday  4th June Teacher Only Day. 

Monday  7th June Queen’s Birthday observed 

   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Nau mai, haere mai! 
Battle of The Schools 
Two teams competed in the Battle of the Schools recently. As always our tamariki gave their all and displayed great teamwork 
and sportsmanship. Congratulations to the Bayswater Eagles who placed third!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

13th April 2021    



 
 

Sasha’s Baby News 
Congratulations to Sasha, Iain and family on the birth of their gorgeous twins, Theo and  
Evangeline. We wish them all the best and look forward to seeing Sasha back with us  
at Bayswater next year.  
 
We are pleased to have welcomed back Tracy Perry, who taught in the juniors last year  
and has taken over teaching the year two class until the end of the year. 
 
 

Swimming Sports 
Wow what great successes were had at the Peninsula Swimming Sports last week!   
A team of 16 children represented the school - enthusiastic, supportive and enjoying the  
occasion!  Congratulations to everyone who progressed through to their final and  
especially to those who placed. Tiana Mita who backed up her win last year winning the  
Y5 girls backstroke, Yuna Choi who came second in the Y4 girls backstroke and to  
Ulani Heather Krishnan who won the Y6 girls freestyle and the open girls two length  
freestyle!  Certificates should arrive ready for presentation this Friday at assembly. 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Waterwise Instructors Course 
 
Parents of children years 1-4. I know it seems a long way off now, but in year 6 your child will be learning to sail through the 
schools waterwise program. The program is run by parent volunteers, a lot of whom are not experienced sailors. This is a great 
way to do parent help on a Wednesday afternoon, 12-2:30, terms 1 & 2.  
 

There is an instructors course starting May 11th, where you will learn to sail, kayak, and operate a small inflatable motor 
boat. Remember, no experience is required, just an enjoyment of water based activities.  There is no financial outlay, depending 
on personal preference for gear.  Our instructor numbers are low and are getting lower by the year as families move on.  It is 
also great to start early to get some experience under your wing before your child gets to year 6  They can be impressed by 
what you know.   
 

Please seriously consider this as instructor numbers dictate how many children we can have on the water at any given time and 
this affects how much they accomplish.  We do not do water based activities when the weather is bad.  You are welcome to 
come along on a Wednesday afternoon if you want to check it out. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Marianne Coldham and Staff 



Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly for:- 
 

Room 1 Emilio demonstrating personal excellence during reading. You contributed to group discussions and made 
connections to thick and thin questions. Tumeke! 

 Layla demonstrating personal excellence in Whanau Kokoru. Your dedication to your mahi and your kindness 
to all have made you a valued classmate. We will miss you! 

 

Room 2 Ryoji demonstrating personal excellence at camp. You displayed positivity and curiosity to involve yourself 
with the all learning at camp. Ka rawe! 

 George demonstrating personal excellence in Whanau Kokoru. You have been a superb role model who shows 
positivity and enthusiasm throughout Bayswater School. We will miss you!   

 

Room 3 Lachie showing personal excellence in writing. You used your initiative to help improve your vocabulary while 
writing. Tumeke! 

 Abigail showing personal excellence in art. You showed creativity and detail when you created your Zentangle 
fish. Miharo! 

 

Room 4 Harry applying yourself to achieve your goal by getting involved in the classroom, contributing and sharing 
ideas, and showing respect to others. 

 Margaret demonstrating the Bayswater value of resilience.  You worked well, sometimes outside your comfort 
zone,  with a range of students across our whanau this week. 

 

Room 5 Ena Being a valued member of Whānau Wai who consistently demonstrates all our Bayswater values - 
haere rā e hoa, we will miss you! 

 Zach For your insightful contributions to group discussions, you ask and answer questions thoughtfully - he 
whetū koe! 

 

Room 6 Mae contributing to group discussions, making connections in your reading and finding evidence in 
the text to support your answers. Amazing effort Mae! 

 Thomas the commitment you show towards your learning. You strive for Personal Excellence and you are a role 
model for others. Tu meke! 

 

Room 9A Lucia the Bayswater value of Personal Excellence. You have been working so hard at using the sounds that 
you know and taking risks to use them Tumeke 

 Andrei the Bayswater value of Hauora. You are engaged with your own learning and always helping others to 
do their best. Tumeke 

 

Room 9B Finlay the Bayswater value of Personal Excellence in literacy. You have been a star taking risks and 
completing your learning with enthusiasm. Miharo 

 Hudson the Bayswater value of Personal Excellence. You used your learning and curiosity in maths to make 
connections and asked questions confidently. Miharo 

 



 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
Amelia Moy 9yrs and Mae Wilson 8yrs having birthdays this week. 

Happy birthday also to all our students having birthdays during the school holidays. 
We hope you all have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 

 
 
 
 

Sports Notices 
 

The Tornadoes had a tough game against the very experienced Willow Park Phoenix side conceding the game 36 /0.   
The kids showed lots of heart during the game and turned up at practice at 8am the next morning determined to improve and learn. 
Player of the Day was shared between Evie Marks and Ricki Ruan as they used what they had learnt at practice in the game! 
 
Last week the Bayswater Blues played the Birkenhead Bulldogs and the score was 20-4 to Birkenhead. Our team played well and 
we had 2 players of the day, Larel Morunga Low for his awesome intensity and hustling to bring the ball up the court and Cory 
Billot for getting us on the points board and for his strong dribbling skills. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Eco Friendly Lantern Making – Thursday 22nd April at 2pm 
Join artist Natanahira te Pona to design, construct, and paint a gorgeous lantern from earth-friendly materials.  Take it home and 
light it up! 
 

Natanahira is a sculptor and carver working the Lake House in Takapuna.  The workshop will feature related Tikanga Māori 
learning. 
 

Please register by contacting Lance at pestfreedevonport@gmail.com 
 



Raranga Workshop - Beginner and Intermediate Levels – Saturday 17th at 2pm 
Please join Ngāti Whatua Ōrākei weaver Takutai Moana Watts at Bayswater School for what’s sure-to-be yet another magical and 
fun workshop.  Takutai will introduce participants to the basics of Raranga - flax weaving, including karakia, pa harakeke, tikanga, 
techniques for harvesting, and making simple weavings.  Plus take additional steps for those on a ongoing learning journey. 
 

If you find you enjoy the mahi, you can join the Takarunga Weavers in our learning journey with Takutai. 
 

Takutai is qualified in mahi raranga (traditional weaving) and is a kaitiaki (guardian) of the land. She has experience in teaching 
traditional weaving and sustainable harvesting and helps people ensure tikanga is followed in harakeke programmes. 
 

Registration/confirmation required. Koha.  Message us through Facebook. 
 

Lance Cablk - pestfreedevonport@gmail.com 
 

This event is in part supported by the Devonport Takapuna Local Board. 
 

Community Notices 
 
Here’s the link to the latest Tots to Teens digi-magazine: issue2104nin.totstoteens.co.nz 
  

What’s in this issue? 
 

• Taking little risks can build big rewards 
• Some kids definitely find it harder to come out of their shell 
• Encourage play to nurture your Tamariki 
• DIY heuristic play basket and homemade sand 
• Winter sport is great fun for most kids 
• Kiwi families discover more of Aotearoa 
• Lick-your-lips pumpkin and parmesan chips 
• Homemade “fluffy” recipe the kids can make themselves 
• Enter our epic competitions (prizes for parents and kids) 

  

Ask your tamariki to find this issue's Te Reo Māori words including pāpaka, wharekura,  
hākinakina, pīwa, kirikiri and tīwanawana. 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Takapuna AFC Holiday Programme 
With the season just around the corner get the kids back into football with our fun football holiday programme at Takapuna AFC. 
Girls and boys from 4 to 13 are welcome. The week is full of exciting games and tournaments. Our team of highly qualified staff 
will ensure your kids have a ball in a positive and safe environment. 
 

Venue:  
Takapuna AFC, Taharoto Park, Taharoto Road, Takapuna, 0622  
 

Dates: Week 1: Mon 19th to Thurs 22nd April   Week 2: Mon 26th to Thurs 29th April 
 

Times/Costs: 9am to 12pm  $29 per day   9am to 3pm  $49 per day 
 

Register Your Child at: https://enrolmy.com/msports-northshore/book-now/158-Takapuna-AFC-Holiday-Programme 
 

Queries: Contact Chris Bryson on adminnorthshore@msports.co.nz 
 

We look forward to seeing you soon. 







 


